

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Weekly newsletter 26 W/E 2nd July 2021

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Dates to Remember

Monday 5th July 2021

 Rec trip - £7.00 (paid by 28th June)

Tuesday 13th July 2021

 Y5 trip - £4.00 (paid by 29th June)

Friday 16th July 2021 Break up - Summer Holiday

Monday 6th Sept 2021
INSET—NO CHILDREN

Tuesday 7th Sept 2021
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 1st Oct 2021 INSET—NO CHILDREN

COVID-19

As you will be aware, cases in Sunderland (and nationally) are significantly on the increase. Please remember to follow our one-way system (even when a member of staff isn't there) and social distance while on school site.

If anyone in your household has one of the 3 main symptoms, your whole household should isolate while you arrange for, and wait for the results of, a PCR test.



The most common symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of:

- new continuous cough and/or
- high temperature and/or
- a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

If you or your child are required to isolate, this means there is the possibility that you/they may develop coronavirus. This means that you/they must not leave your home for any reason – if you need food or medicine, order it online or by phone, or ask friends and family to drop it off at your home. You should also not have visitors in your home, including friends and family – except for essential care. Unfortunately, I have received several reports of children who should be isolating being seen around the estate, at the shops/supermarket etc. Please help to keep the whole community of Hylton Castle safe by following the rules and then hopefully we can get back to normality more quickly.

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 25th June:

KS1:Y2 94.26% KS2:Y5 94.92%

Come on England!!

Some of the children ready to support the England team on Tuesday. We must have brought them luck.

Lets hope we win again this weekend.



Monday 5th July

We are so excited to welcome back Reception, Year 3 and Year 6 on Monday. Well done



for engaging with your home learning so well. Please remember to return your laptop to the main office if you borrowed one from school.

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won this the last week:

- Oliver Stewart
- Kayden Gibson
- Jaxon Pezzone
- Thomas Robins
- Evie Paul
- Jack Gray
- Lewis Kay
- Skye Martin

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

Happy Birthday to the children who have had birthdays this week:



Ruby DeCruz Toby Spencer

Amelia Paul Tobi Morrison-Logan

Joey Smith Clarke Burnell

Jessica Young

Well Done Year 6!

Last week you will have seen on the newsletter that Year 6 did some work with Karen Alexander from Farrans Construction. Miss Abernethy and Mrs Atkinson received this wonderful email:

"I'd very much like to pass on my compliments to you both for such an attentive and enthusiastic class of pupils. They were a joy to work with. I particularly liked their perseverance at the end with the Da Vinci Bridge exercise which was quite a challenge, but they did not lose interest and stayed determined to make it work. Their responses were consistently well thought out and intelligent and they showed real teamwork too. Can you please pass on my congratulations to your Head Teacher for such a great school."

I am so proud of everyone involved and do agree that we have a great school!

Mrs Wood



Like us on Facebook: <u>Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page</u>

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

Year 5

This week Year 5 have practised their sewing skills attempting running stitch and blanket stitch. They worked hard and showed perseverance!





Nursery

This week in Nursery we had a barbecue! We cooked burgers, sausages and even had some meat free options too. We definitely deserved a little treat for all of the hard work we have done this year!



Year 2

Year 2 have had a busy few weeks learning to sew. IT has been a lot more tricky than we thought but we have all persevered and haven't given up. We are hoping to make our own tote bags so watch this space for our finished products!





Year 6 may not be in school at the moment but that doesn't stop us from working hard!

Here are some examples of year 6 testing materials for their bridges project in DT.



What do you think of our contour lines for our art project on Hundertwasser?







